
FRIENDS OF FLITCH GREEN
Minutes of the FFG AGM meeting
Held on Thursday 27th September 2012
At Flitch Green Academy
Present:
Karen Fuller
Nathan Lowe
Karen Sambles
Claire Boswell
Adam Shepherd
Kerry Valks
Jenny Collom
Becky Sadler
Nikki Brazier
Maria Glen-Doepel
Deborah Jackson
Marlene Henriksen
Karen Maxwell
1. Apologies for absence
Kate Hennessy, Shelley Wilson, Claire Blohm, Victoria Milne, Kelly Duffy, Sue Podbury, Ron Withers, Sarah Amos

Minutes of last AGM

KF started the AGM by agreeing the last year’s AGM minutes.  There were no outstandings items.  All attendees introduced themselves as there were a few new parents at the meeting.

Chairs Report for 2011/12
KF summarised Ron Wither’s Chairs Report for 2011/12 which was sent out before the meeting.  It has been another challenging year for FFG but our profits have increased since last year.  He details the outdoor equipment we have already purchased and what is in the process of being delivered.  Wonderful events have been organised over the year and FFG have concentrated on the quality of those events rather than putting on more frequent events.  Ron finished by thanking all FFG members for their hard work and commitment and to thank Helen for her support.  He also wished Nathan Lowe every success as acting Head Teacher .  The Chairs report was agreed by all FFG members present.

Treasurers Report for year ended 31/08/12
AS summarised his Treasurers report for the academic year 2011/12.  FFG has raised a gross amount of £20,578.74 with a net income of £7,542.30.   A summary of income from all the events was sent out before the meeting.  The cake stall made a fantastic £979, the lottery made £536, Easy Fundraising £122 and Bag2School £347.  It is important to promote the lottery, easy fundraising and Bag2School as these are easy ways to raise money and if parents were aware of how much is raised through these ways, they may be more willing to support them.   The Treasurers report was agreed by all FFG members present.

Appointment of Independent Examiner of Accounts

Kerry Valks agreed that her husband Ricky would  review the accounts by end October.

Election of Officers and Trustees of the Committee
It had been decided earlier in September to delay the elections of Chairperson and Secretary until after half term and the notice of the elections and ballot forms will go out to parents 3 weeks before the ballot.  A meeting date of 8th November has been set.  The returning officers will be Nathan Lowe and Kerry Valks.  CB to check the Constitution to see if we can vote in Chairperson at the next meeting between the attendees at that meeting and also if Chair and Vice Chair can swap roles.

Any Other Business
The cake stall was discussed at length, especially ways to continue with the stall as it is such a good fundraiser for the Academy.  It was agreed to bring it back but perhaps leave it until after the Class reps have been in the role for a while.  A cash alternative was discussed and also putting up posters to try and promote it again.  Jupiter class FFG members were keen to start the cake stall again soon.  JC to speak to Claire Blohm to see if she is happy to continue to coordinate the stall.

It was agreed to have a meeting between FFG and the teachers to discuss ways to work together closely.  Nathan Lowe suggested  that FFG members come along to the staff meeting on Thursday 11th October from 3.30 pm.  CB to email FFG members to let them know the date.

The next Xmas fayre meeting was set for Thursday 11th October at 8.00 pm.  We need to find a sponsor  for the reindeers.  Ideas for Santa were discussed including photos or santa letters.  We will need to ask parents for old xmas trees, decorations and lights again this year. 

The FFG Lottery was drawn for August, September and also for the annual Superdraw and the winners were for August – Ron Withers £34.40, for September – Shirley Stone £33.60 and the Superdraw – Thomas Scanes £102.60.  CB to email them to let them know. 

The Class Rep positions were discussed and Nathan Lowe suggested asking the teachers of any classes that do not have a class rep yet to put it in their newsletter this week.  Maria G-D agreed to take over the database that Kate Hennessy has created to keep information of profits.

The date of the next FFG meeting was set for 8th November 2012 when the voting will also take place for the Chairperson and Secretary.


